135 East 42 Street New York, N. Y. March 22, 1941

Dear Doctor Allen:

Thank you very much for your nice letter of the tenth.

I hope that the Medow Manufacturing Company sent one of those Goal-Hi games to Leiutenant Commander Haman at Jacksonville. Even if he is not able to buy any more himself, I am sure you will agree with me that it will be very excellent publicity.

With best wishes, believe me.

Sincerely yours,

Gene Tunney

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director, Physical Education and Recreation
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas